No: SNEA/CHQ/MOC/2018-21/01           Dated 21.01.2019. 

To

Shri. Manoj Sinhaji,

Hon’ble Minister of State for Communications, 

Sanchar Bhavan, New Delhi.

Sub: Request to fill up the post of Director(Finance), BSNL Board, vacant for five years since December 2013, on war footing for accelerating the growth of BSNL. BSNL will have just one (01) functional Director (out of five) from May, 2019 onwards. Decision making in BSNL is getting badly delayed and seriously affected due to the prolonged vacancy of these crucial Director level post. 

Respected Sir,

It will be surprised to note that Director (Finance) post in BSNL is vacant for more than five years. BSNL, a company having around 30,000 Crores turnover per year, is functioning without a regular Director (Finance) for 5 years. How the company can be revived, keeping such crucial and sensitive post vacant for such long period? Out of five functional Directors posts in BSNL, two are already vacant. Director (EB), Director (HR) and CMD are going to retire in few months, ie. in March, April and June, 2019 respectively. BSNL will have to run with just one functional Director from July, 2019 onwards, even without the CMD if prompt actions are not taken to fill up these key posts. That also when the competition in the Telecom market is at its peak and BSNL has to take very quick business decisions to steer the company from the present financial crisis. Keeping the crucial Director level posts vacant for years together had badly affected the growth of the company. None of the available Directors are able to perform, the way they should have, due to their heavy work load with additional charges.
PSEB conducted the selection process for Director(Fin) posts thrice but could not succeed. Now the matter is referred by the PSEB to the Administrative Ministry, DoT for taking further necessary actions by forming a search cum selection committee, months back but nothing materialized so far. 

Your kind personal intervention is solicited to fill up the key post of Director(Finance) in BSNL through the search committee as recommended by PSEB. It is also requested to expedite the selection process for the appointments to the posts of CMD, Director(CM), Director(EB) and Director(HR) posts as it will be the first step towards the revival of BSNL. Otherwise, BSNL will be headless from 01.07. 2019 onwards with just one functional Director, even without a regular CMD.
With kind regards, 

(Sebastin. K)
Copy to: 

1. Smt Smt Aruna Sundararajan, Secretary(T) for kind information and necessary action please. 
2. Smt Anuradha Mitra, Member(Fin), Telecom Commission for information and n/a pl. 

3. Shri. Anshu Prakash, Additional Secretary(T), DoT for kind information and necessary action pl.
4. Shri. Anupam Shrivatava, CMD, BSNL for kind information and necessary action please.










